
 

GLOVERSVILLE-JOHNSTOWN JOINT SEWER BOARD 

SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES 

May 23, 2024 
 

A Special meeting of the Gloversville-Johnstown Joint Sewer Board was held in the Boardroom of the 

Gloversville-Johnstown Joint Wastewater Treatment Facility (GJJWTF) on Thursday, May 23, 2024.  The 

meeting was called to order at 6:06 P.M.  

 

ROLL CALL 

Christopher Vose  Chairman 

Eric Parker   Secretary  

Michael W. Stover  Member 

John Rizzo   Member 

Bobbi Trudel   Member 

Harry Brand   Manager-Wastewater Programs 

 

ABSENT 

Donald Schwartz  Vice Chairman 

 

PERSONNEL 

 

Employment Offer: WWTP Operator 

Chairman Vose introduced an Employment Offer to reinstate former employee Michael VanAlstyne as a 

Grade 3A WWTP Operator.  Plant Manager Brand has interviewed the candidate.  Discussion was held 

regarding the candidate’s reason for leaving employment at GJJWTF. 

 

On a motion made by Ms. Trudel, seconded by Mr. Stover, carried five (5) in favor, one (1) absent, and 

none (0) opposed, the Board approved the hiring of Michael VanAlstyne as a Grade 3A WWTP Operator, 

at the rate of $32.37 per hour, with an estimated starting date of June 8, 2024.   

 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 P.M. on a motion made by Mr. Parker, 

seconded by Mr. Stover, carried five (5) in favor, one (1) absent, and none (0) opposed.  

 

The next regular meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 12, 2024, at 6:00 P.M.  

 

Respectfully submitted,   

 

 

 

Eric Parker, Secretary  

Gloversville-Johnstown Joint Sewer Board  

 

 

 


